PROCEEDINGS OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

June 28, 2013
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in special session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on June 28, 2013 at 12:01 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Deborah Garber, Gregory Aucoin, Joseph Foret, R. Scott Melancon, Duane Lodrigue and Tim Matthews, Sr. in attendance.  Thomas Ackel and William Pecoraro were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Jerry Hoffpauir, Executive Director; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant, Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney and members of the public.
Mr. Gauthier addressed the purpose of the meeting, which was to discuss Inmobiliaria Lamol, LLC’s request to reduce its monthly rental by $43,225.00 for six (6) months; such that it would pay $10,000 per month from July 1 through the end of the year.  After discussion, Mr. Melancon moved to decline the request as written, which was seconded by Mr. Lodrigue and carried unanimously.  
After further discussion, Mr. Lodrigue moved to authorize Mr. Hoffpauir to respond in writing with the following proposal:   amend and modify the lease agreement by reducing the rental to $10,000 per month for the six (6) months beginning July 1, 2013 and ending December 31, 2013 and  in exchange, remove Tract B and that area previously occupied by Baker Hughes from the lease premises, with the intention of leasing the area previously occupied by Baker Hughes, and vacated by it after the inception of Inmobiliria’s lease, back to Baker Hughes, and at some point to develop Tract B so that local businesses may have access to the spur and loading area on Tract B.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Aucoin and carried unanimously.

With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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